OPERATIONS MANAGER - STATUS REPORT
May 9" 2024

Treatment Plants

The treatment plants continue to meet constituent discharge requirements on a
routine basis.

Collection System

Crews are continuing with regular operations, daily inspections of District lift
stations, issuance of correction notices for repairs on private laterals, and
inspections on all repairs. Throughout the month, collection staff inspected
waterways and the district effluent outfall line after all rain events.

For March the district hydraulically cleaned 10,193 feet of line, and televised
4,676 ft.

Regulatory Compliance: District is maintaining a >90% compliance currently
through the 2024 calendar year...ie., < 2 SSO’s, RWQCB Plant Discharge
Requirements.

Facilities & Infrastructure PowerPoint presentation
There have been no discharge violations due to equipment failure

Talking Points

e Construction continues on the plant upgrades as scheduled, the seal coat
on the new primary Clarifier has been tested and found unacceptable and
will require a recoating and additional spark testing before the
commissioning. We have also been informed from Webb that the electrical
switch gear will be postponed until August now.

» The Contractors have also addressed and repaired a section of the hillside
adjacent to the new Sludge Holding tank that has been experiencing a
washout due to erosion, from the most recent rain events.

e Dawn and | met with an engineer from Webb and Associates and did a
plant walk with him to show him the scope of work for the hillside erosion
at Seeley Creek near the plant gate and entrance, and requested him to
address this issue along with the engineering plans for the erosion
beneath the primary clarifier.

e Management has instructed the staff to reestablish the lawns and
landscaping at Huston Creek plant now that the construction is largely
finished and weather is permitting. Rebuilding of retaining walls within our
capabilities are also being addressed as well as preparation and the
repainting of the HC plant that hasn’t been done in over a decade, we
hope to have all of these projects done by the end of summer.



